AIM to Italy

January Newsletter 2024





Greetings in the wonderful name of our Lord Jesus Christ.

"How then shall they call on him in whom they have not believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher?".

Romans 10:14

January was a month of refocusing and planning.

The 5th of January we started the year with a European virtual Prayer Rally. Over 300 devices connected with 29 nations represented. At the same time in Italy there was the Youth Conference and they joined the prayer meeting over 150 of them.

From the 15th through the 21st the week of prayer and fasting, the 19th we had the virtual prayer nationwide. Leading the prayers Rev. A. Giacalone, Rev. A Di Bernardo and Rev. A. Mirabella. During this time of prayer the vision for the church of Italy was cast for the year 2024. 135 devices connected from North to South, East to West.

Service in Salerno continues every 1st and 3rd Saturday of the month, on the 25th we have started Bible study in person in Pozzuoli, in the meantime we are searching for a building. The bible study online continues every week.

We are full of expectation for the year 2024, we believe God will do great things in the region of Campania and the Nation of Italy.

I ask for continued prayer for the churches in Baselice and Salerno. For a building in Pozzuoli, for the online Bible study. For great revival in the region Campania and in the nation of Italy from north to south, east to west. Let's ask for open doors, favors and key people. Most of all, let's pray that God's will be done.

I'm so grateful for partners like you who continually support this ministry through their prayers and sacrificial giving. We are in this all together, working in the Kingdom in any way we are able.

There are some who give by going and some who go by giving. May God Bless you all!

Yours in His service, Feliciano Italiano AlMer to Italy